

7/16/2025

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS COWLEY COUNTY 311 E 9TH WINFIELD, KS 67156

Dear BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS COWLEY COUNTY.

I am writing to let you know about work Evergy is planning in your area that may impact you. Evergy is studying potential routes for a new transmission line to enhance electric reliability for your community and strengthen the regional power grid. You are receiving this letter because a part of the transmission line <u>may</u> be on or near your property.

The enclosed map shows several *potential* routes in yellow for the new transmission line. Your input at an upcoming meeting will assist us in determining which *single* route will be chosen for eventual construction several years from now.

You are invited to learn more about the project between 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. at the community open houses listed below.

- Chautauqua County Wednesday, July 30, Sedan High School (509 N School St. Sedan, KS 67361)
- Cowley County Thursday, July 31, Baden Square (700 Gary St. Winfield, KS 67156)
- Sumner County Tuesday, August 5, Cowley County Community College, Sumner Campus (2208 Davis-White Loop Wellington, KS 67152)
- Sedgwick County Wednesday, August 6, Goddard High School (2500 S 199th St. W Goddard, KS 67052)

While it will be most beneficial to attend the open house in the county where you own property, if that date and time does not work for you, you are welcome to attend one of the other sessions. Please come and go at your convenience. There will be no formal presentation. Evergy representatives will be stationed at informational tables throughout the meeting room to share project details and answer questions.

Property owners along or near the potential transmission line routes are receiving this letter of invitation, but the meetings are open to the community. After reviewing the project information, you will be asked to complete a questionnaire about the potential routes. The questionnaire can be completed at the meeting or mailed back to Evergy by Wednesday, August 13.

Evergy is committed to transparent and timely communications with landowners and neighbors. As plans for the project are developed, we will continue to share details with you. We will do our best to answer your questions, provide information and address any concerns you may have. Stacy Jones, project representative, is your main point of contact for the project and can be reached at 316-261-6526 or Stacy.Jones@evergy.com. Project details are available online by visiting www.evergy.com/buffaloflats or by scanning the QR code below.



Thank you for the opportunity to serve you.

Sincerely,

Kahle Loveless

Project Manager, Transmission and Substation Construction

